## **Coming Up**

April 28, 2018 Spanish Leadership Sessions, Brooks.

Register with Pastor Daniel & Lilia

May 25-27, 2018 Ladies Retreat at Camp Silversides

Register with Carol Gelleny

Details of these events will be posted on our website as they become available www.nwmc.ca

# **Financial Update**

Thank You for your faithfulness in praying and giving. The Northwest Mennonite Conference has been blessed Through You

### NWMC 2018 Budget is \$200,100

\$120,000 about 60% comes from Churches

\$ 15,000 about 7.5% comes from individual donations

\$ 48,000 about 24% comes from events & registration.

\$ 3,500 about 1.75% comes from interest earnings

\$ 13,600 about 7% shortfall projected

### **Income to End of March**

- \$ 36,733 from congregations
- 2.675 from donations
- \$ 32,080 from events & registrations
- 25 interest income

#### \$ 71,513.00 Income

You are invited to consider making a donation directly to the NWMC as God enables you to give above your congregational giving.

As our Conference Pastor, Dave & Joanne Peters visit our congregations they frequently post on Facebook (Northwest Mennonite Conference page) You are welcome to send a friend request or follow them and pray for their ministry.

#### **Conference Office**

Administrator—Carol Gelleny Box 1316 Didsbury, Alberta T0M 0W0 Phone: (403) 337-3283

Email: info@nwmc.ca

#### **Conference Minister**

Rev. David & Joanne Peters 715 Woodside Dr. NW Airdrie, Alberta T4B 2H1 Ph. 587-225-1072 Email: davipete@telus.net



# **Northwest Mennonite Conference Newsletter** April 2018

#### NEWS & PRAISE & PRAYER

Praise God for anther great Convention and Youth Rally. About 200

people gathered at Camp Caroline March 23-25, 2018 to do business and to enjoy worship, fellowship food and activities in the beauty of the campground.

We spent time hearing from the churches and praying for each one.





The Youth Rally had its own highlights in both worship and activities.



A highlight for all of us was to welcome Hope Mennonite Fellowship, North Battleford welcomed into full membership. We are excited about working together in building up the kingdom of our Lord.





Another highlight was to welcome Iglesia Evangelica "JesuCristo La Roca Eterna, Lethbridge into provisional membership.

We expressed our great appreciation to two of our Board members that

have served us well, Pastor Nathan Ramer and Pastor Freddy Lopez. At the same time we have welcomed 2 new Board members, Pastor Santos Diaz and Pastor Alvin Penner. In the coming year Pastor Mark Loewen will serve as Moderator, Pastor Alvin Penner as Secretary and Roger Sayer as Treasurer.







## Coming Up



April 28, 2018 Spanish Leadership Sessions, Brooks.

Register with Pastor Daniel & Lilia

May 25-27, 2018

Ladies Retreat at Camp Silversides Register with Carol Gelleny

Details of these events will be posted on our website as they become available www.nwmc.ca

# **Prayer Needs**

Please pray as we work together to start up a new ministry in **Medicine Hat.** Pray for Pastor Walter and the Lethbridge congregation as they provide leadership and also pray for the finances and resources needed.

Pray for the churches seeking pastoral leadership. Bluesky Christian Fellowship and Edmonton Christian Life Church are both seeking 1/2 time pastors and Edmonton Manantial de Vida is seeking a pastor to serve voluntarily.

Pray for these ministries to be provided with the needed leadership and resources.



Contact Carol 403-337-3283 info@nwmc.ca